
May 14, 2025 

Via Electronic Filing 

Mr. Jeff Killip, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

RE: Advice No. WA25-01A for United Telephone Company of the Northwest d/b/a CenturyLink 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Attached for filing are the following revisions to the United Telephone Company of the Northwest d/b/a 
CenturyLink WN U-11 Access Service Tariff, issued May 14, 2025 with a proposed effective date of June 
15, 2025: 

Section Sheet 
6 1st Revised Sheet 6-126 

Effective June 15, 2025, CenturyLink will no longer provide adjusted rates for Shared Use arrangements. 
Shared Use, also called Ratcheting, occurs when Private Line/Business Data Services (BDS) and Switched 
Access are provided over the same DS1, DS3, or SST transport facility.  Effective June 15, 2025, all Shared 
Use arrangements will be rated as Private Line, irrespective of the type of service carried on individual 
channels. 

I, Tony Prestarri, in compliance with WAC 480-80-123, certify that I have authority to issue tariff revisions 
on behalf of CenturyTel of Washington, Inc. d/b/a CenturyLink.  If you have questions or need additional 
information regarding this filing, please feel free to email me. 

Sincerely, 

Tony Prestarri 

cc:  Peter Gose, Lumen 
WA2025-09 

Tony Prestarri 
Senior Government Operations Analyst 

Voice: (850) 812-3776 
anthony.prestarri@lumen.com 
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